From: Todd Kruper <todd kruper@csumb.edu>

To: <debra@sandcity.org>
Subject: art committee

Date: Tuesday, May 08, 2001 2:04 PM

MINUTES FOR THE SAND CITY ARTS COMMITTEE, APRIL 12, 2001

The meeting was call to order by general consensus at $5:45~\mathrm{p.m.}$ in the Sand City Council Chambers.

- 1. ROLL CALL: Present at the meeting was Todd Kruper, Heinz Hubler, and Brian Gingerich. A quorum was present. Attending also was Debra Nielsen of Nielsen Ceramics.
- 2. ADDITION OR CHANGES TO THE AGENDA: None
- 3. PREVIOUS MINUTES: A motion to approve the minutes of February 21, 2001 was made by Heinz and second by Brian. Motion carries with all in favor.

4. NEW BUSINESS:

Item A. Brian informed the Committee that the coordinator Al Ewing of "Artfest" for the Monterey Peninsula Unified School District was very interested to lend time and sound services to the SCAC any time needed. A discussion about the sponsorship from City Council and how the Arts Committee would like to provide a monetary support for the "Artfest" as a gift to a student, teacher, or class would be appropriate. Debra raised the question of what level the Committee could contribute. Brian offered to seek matching support from a local art supplier and Monterey Mattress Company. Brian made a motion to place the value of the gift to \$100, second by Heinz. Motion carries all in favor.

Item B. To further commutate with the people of Sand City the Arts Committee would like to send out a survey to ask what type of art activities they would like to have in the City. Heniz has offered to create that survey, Debra also offered to help.

Item C. The Arts Committee would like to propose a change of artwork in the Council Chambers, this to open the day of the City BBQ.

It would be by invitation only. A list of artists who have helped the Committee in the past would be created by Todd and Brain at a later date. The Committee discussed other types of entertainment for the City BBQ, like a performance artist, also Brian suggested the panda mime from Monterey Mattress. Debra thought that Bill Sullivan might donate some of his services.

5. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Item A. Todd informed the Committee that the lighting was going to be handled by the City staff and when the bids were in we would know more. Heinz asked about the "Friends of the Arts Committee" and if they were still active. A discussion to invite that group of people to the BBQ was lead by Brian and was agreed that staying in touch with that group was important. Heinz made a motion to invite them and Brian seconded the motion which carries with

all in favor.

6. Next meeting May 9, 2001 at 5:30 in Chambers.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 P.M.